

## STATE OF CONNECTICUT

## CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051
Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950
E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov
www.ct.gov/csc

DATE:

May 5, 2017

TO:

Parties & Intervenors

FROM:

Melanie A. Bachman, Executive Director

RE:

**DOCKET NO. 461** - Eversource Energy application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance, and operation of a 115-kilovolt (kV) bulk substation located at 290 Railroad Avenue, Greenwich, Connecticut, and two 115-kV underground transmission circuits extending approximately 2.3 miles between the proposed substation and the existing Cos Cob Substation, Greenwich, Connecticut, and

related substation improvements.

On May 5, 2017, pursuant to the provisions of Connecticut General Statutes §4-181a(b), Eversource Energy filed a Petition for Reconsideration of the Connecticut Siting Council's (Council) May 13, 2016 decision to deny without prejudice a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need to Eversource Energy for the above-referenced, proposed substation and electric transmission line facilities in the Town of Greenwich.

The Petition for Reconsideration of the Council's May 13, 2016 decision will be placed on the Council meeting agenda scheduled for May 25, 2017 for Council consideration.

Parties and intervenors are requested to submit comments or statements of position in writing to the Council with respect to whether the Petition for Reconsideration should be granted or denied before the close of business on or before May 18, 2017.

MAB/RDM/lm

c: Council Members

